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In addition, we are concerned that the proposed rule sets the precedent of a regulator effectively amending current 
law. The proposed rule does not recognize the actions of Congress over the last 25 years to expand FHLBank 
membership, mission, and members’ access to liquidity. The rule, without Congressional action or approval, 
effectively amends those statutory provisions, reversing and shrinking FHLBank membership, mission, and access 
to liquidity. This sets a precedent that could pave the way for additional limitations in the future, including more 
restrictive asset tests for members, further changes to the definition of an FHLBank member, or the imposition of 
size limits for FHLBank members.  
 
Again, we request that the proposed rule be withdrawn and that the FHFA instead engage in a series of public 
hearings to solicit a variety of viewpoints and alternatives to the rule from diverse stakeholders that may be 
impacted by this wide-ranging proposal. 
 
We greatly appreciate your consideration of these comments.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

Chadwick B. Hargrove I CFO & COO  
240 Old Epps Bridge Rd. I Athens, GA I 30606 
Phone  706‐549‐5860 
Cell       678‐925‐4564 
Fax        706‐549‐6227 

chargrove@tnbg.net l www.tnbg.net 
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